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March 18, 2021 
 
Dear Parent, Guardian or Caretaker: 
 
We are pleased to enclose a copy of our school’s 2020 report card. Every year, each public school and school district in 
Massachusetts receives a report card.  Just as your student’s report card shows how they are doing in different subjects, 
the school’s report card is designed to show families how our school is doing in different areas. A link to our school’s 
report card is available at https://reportcards.doe.mass.edu/2020/01990405. 
 
The report card includes multiple measures of a school’s performance – more than just MCAS scores. It represents a 
new way of looking at school performance, by providing information on student achievement, teacher qualifications, 
student learning opportunities, and more.   
 
Report cards are designed to be useful tools for everyone connected to our school. Families can use the information to 
have meaningful conversations with us about what the school is doing well and where there is need for improvement. 
Community and education leaders can use the information to better understand how to support students and our 
school. Please note that The Massachusetts Department of Elementary and Secondary Education did 
not administer spring 2020 MCAS for the 2019-2020 school year due to cancellation of state 
assessments and school closures related to COVID-19.  The student growth information represents 
results from 2019.  Our overall accountability percentile is 97% for MCAS testing. This percentage indicates how a 
school is performing overall compared to other schools that administer similar MCAS tests. Ultimately, Pollard 
performs better than 96% of elementary and middle schools statewide.  You will also notice that Pollard is at 86% for 
meeting or exceeding targets for most accountability measures.   
 
At Pollard, our Mathematics curriculum is fully aligned with the Massachusetts State Frameworks and incorporates 
the Standards for Mathematical Practice. Teachers emphasize conceptual understanding, procedural fluency, and 
application of the mathematics students have learned.  Students apply math concepts and skills in all units of study 
while developing proficiency in precise mathematical communication, perseverance, and the ability to reason, prove, 
and justify.   In English Language Arts we are fully aligned to the Massachusetts State Frameworks. Our curriculum 
emphasizes reading, writing, speaking, and listening skills. Students engage in analytical writing tasks, including 
synthesizing analysis from multiple texts. All units of study emphasize accuracy, making inferences, and critical 
thinking. Finally, in Science, we are fully aligned to the  Massachusetts Science Frameworks. Teachers are 
implementing the new curricula in grades 6-8.  With each new unit, we have time built in to reflect on the outcomes 
and ensure that the targeted content and skills have, in fact, been met.  We’ve also spent time developing assessments 
that target the new content and skills.  These efforts support students as they develop their scientific reasoning skills 
and recognize key themes that transcend multiple content areas in science and engineering.  Our transition to 
new content and skills matches the “Next Generation” Science MCAS transition.  To improve student performance in 
our school, we offer both Math Support and an after school Launching Scholars program, and we continue to work with 
individual students and small groups of students to enhance their writing, reading and math skills in learning centers. 
We encourage you to become involved in helping us improve our school by volunteering for our School Council or 
providing feedback. We see parents as critical partners in the success of our students and school, and we are grateful 
for your continued support. 
 
If you have questions about our school’s report card, would like to become involved in school, or would like to request 
information about the qualifications of your child’s classroom teacher, please contact us at 781-455-0480. To see our 
district’s report card or to search for other schools’ report cards, visit https://reportcards.doe.mass.edu/ 
 
In Partnership, 
Tamatha L. Bibbo 
Principal 


